

October 16th, 2012

Brother Fred Hahn CUPE Ontario Division President 80 Commerce Valley Drive, East Markham, ON L3T 0B2

Dear Brother Hahn:

I am writing to you in solidarity as you prepare for a very important meeting with your local leadership this Thursday. The CUPE membership from Prince Edward Island is standing with you in your fight against the outright attack on free collective bargaining in Ontario. We are appalled at the lack of respect for democracy from many governments across this country.

Brother, I have no doubt that you and the membership of CUPE Ontario will win this fight. The Liberal Government has not just taken on CUPE Ontario they have taken on CUPE members from all over this country. We will do what it takes to ensure this government, and all other governments respect our right to Free Collective Bargaining.

I am confident Canadians will not let this continue. We are seeing signs that public pressure is working if Premier McGuinty's resignation yesterday is any indication.

In Solidarity,

Lori MacKay

CUPE PEI President

LM/slm/cope491